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	SAFETY COMMITTEE

 Hobart B. “Hoby” Howell - Chair

 Donald King – Vice Chair 

Barbara L. Steiner – Secretary

Barry Johnson – Data Technical Support


March 15, 2009 Committee Meeting Minutes

Kennedyville Community Center Kent County, Maryland  

The MSFA Safety Committee March Meeting was called to order at 10:05 a. m. on Sunday, March 15, 2009 by Chairman Hoby Howell at the Kennedyville Community Center, Fresh fruit, Donuts and Coffee was available. 24 committee members were present representing 15 counties.  

Member present: Chair Hoby Howell, (Fallston, Harford); Gunter Corrado, Gerard McCann, Mt Savage, Allegany); Jim Decker (Dist 16, Allegany); Butch Britton, (West Annapolis, Anne Arundell); Don King, (Boring, Baltimore); Wayne Fretted, Sr. (Denton, Caroline); Gary McGinnis, (Sykesville, Carroll); Ray Stevens, (Chesapeake City, Cecil) Gary Crampton,(Bryans Rd, Charles); Gene and Bobbie Aaron, (Hurlock, Dorchester); Sec. Barbara Steiner, (Church Creek, Dorchester); David Kline, (Walkersville, Frederick) Harry (Stoney) Stone, (Deep Creek, Garrett); Pete Lott, (Kennedyville, Kent); Hugh Owens, Glen Dale Co 18, PG); Benny Shelton, (Sudlersville, Queen Anne’s); Janet and John Fisher, (Ocean City, Worcester).Also present      P. Scott Collins,( Chesapeake City), Cecil and Charlene Stone. 

Welcome: The committee was welcomed to Kennedyville by Pete Lott. Hoby welcomed the members and guests. 

Salute to the Flag. The meeting was opened with a salute to the Flag and Pledge of Allegiance lead by Hoby. Hoby mentioned that he attended a banquet at Whiteford in Harford County where the Salute and Pledge to the Flag were done. He felt that it was this was appropriate, but seldom done. 

PRESIDENTS REPORTS:

No presidents in attendance. 

INTRODUCTIONS: All members introduced themselves. Our “recuperating ” members have returned.


Welcome back to Stoney, Jim Decker and Benny Shelton. 


Stoney thanked the committee for the fruit basket, cards and visits. 

Hugh thanked Hoby for going to his wife Jean’s viewing and cards.

Benny thanked the committee for the cards during his stay in and out of the hospital. He goes back to the


surgeons next week. He hopes to be turned loose. 

TRAINING No report: (Received an email on return from our meeting that Dan was away at a conference.


He also stated that Bobbi was going in for gall bladder removal surgery this week. 

HOBY: Executive Committee report. 


The Safety Committee requested additions to the parade rules



#14 if seatbelts or other safety devices are provided, they must be worn in their proper manner.




This rule is in place, but not observed. 



#15 Tail steps affixed with personal safety harnesses are to be worn, if none exist, no personnel




ride tail steps, before, during and after the parade. 


These two items were presented to the Executive Committee at the February 21st meeting in



Smithsburg. 


The Safety Committee Chair was told that the rules have to go to Ron Siarnicki, as Convention Chair 



then go down the chain of command. 


Roger Steger feels that the Safety Committee does not have a say in what goes on with the apparatus



before or after the parade. 


Doug Alexander spoke at the Executive Committee meeting that rule #14 and other rules need to be



upgraded. such as “Standing up on jump seats and standing on the roof of vehicles. 


Wiley Donaldson stated that we need to get together on rules # 14, and # 15 prior to the convention



committee meeting. 


The Safety Committee will work to try to get Doug Alexander’s input in the parade rules. 


If MSFA does not want the Safety Committee to assist with the rules, the Safety Committee will not



assist with the parade. 


Discussion of Parade Rules:


The Parade problems started with politicians riding on top of units. Fire Fighters must follow the rules



So should others. (Hugh – Most dangerous point – for folks standing on top when the unit 




accelerates) 


Safety Committee told is had no authority.


Suggested that the Safety Committee attend the next Executive Committee meeting in Chestertown on 



April 25.

Budget: to include 2010 for Nadine. 

Seminars at Convention: Alan Baldwin will do his seminars on Monday and Tuesday



We also have a 4 hour slot on Sunday which Alan will do if Nadine is unable. 


The Memorial Service has been moved up to 5 pm with no reception following. This will give



folks time to go to dinner with their families. 


List of motels available. Hoby uses Princess Bayside – not on the list. Has good rates. Need to tell 



motels that you are a fireperson


Stoney recommended speaker. Retired Battalion Chief from Baltimore City FD 


Awards ordering being done by one person. Hoby concerned about the quality of the plaque for the



Smith Stathem Award. Pikesville initiated the award to honor Smith. Hoby will contact his 



daughter Barbara Hammond concerning the big plaque that is given on the return of the trophy .



The Awards committee wants to eliminate the “runner-up” awards and give a paper certificate.



Barbara Hammond and her family have been very supportive of the Safety Committee. 



The due date for nomination for the award has changed. One issue stated April 1st, another 




May 1st. 


Safety Committee members were asked to submit names of persons from their departments, county  



for the award. 



Write up a deserving person- one page – can talk about someone.



Qualifications: -  must be done within this year. (May 08-May 09). It can be someone from 




another company in your county. 

Signup for Ocean City helping


Members were asked to sign the roster for the work positions at the convention. Hoby will make a 



master copy.

Display Board:


Needed :- 8x11 photos of Fire Scenes for the display board. 

Giveaway – ask a vendor for a safety vest to be offered as a give away – for filling out a ticket. 

Breakfast for the Committee:


The committee will meet on Sunday, June 14, 2009 at 6:30 at Laytons for breakfast. Check at the April



meeting for the location of the restaurant. 

Wednesday pm evening – possible place for a meal.

If your company uses Incident Command (IC) why isn’t Safety right under command?

As company Chief – you are responsible for your company whether or not you are there.

Pull regulations that are being violated- use when meet with Exec Com reps.

Rules and regulations that are Maryland State MV rules – present to the group


if they are not being enforced – are violations


Safety Committee will not be a part of the activity


Reg 1500 – covers regs – Safety Committee of the organization is responsible for providing  safety for 



members.


Safety Committee is in charge of Safety at the convention from the time of Call to order at first gavel



to after the Executive session on Thursday. The organization is not looking at the entire scene 



and is pushing safety out the window. 


Need to revise rule #14 and look at #15.  – goes along with people in open jump seats and standing



on Fire apparatus. 


Safety Committee will be wearing Red Shirts and Caps- Assists Parade Committee

Shirts: apparel to be ordered through Margaret. 

Meeting Schedule 


April 19, 2009 – District 16 – Allegany County – Jim Decker


May 17 – Chesapeake City Rt 213 station – Cecil County – Ray Stevens  


The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 pm.  


A delicious lunch hot chili, and lunchmeat tray. Thanks Mrs. Pete Lott. . 

 Respectfully Submitted

Barbara Steiner. 

Directions to District 16 – Allegany County to follow:

TRAVELING WEST

Rt 70 to Hancock. RT 68 West

Rt 68 to Cumberland

Exit 43B in Cumberland

Rt 51 – Industrial Blvd –South

To PPG Road

Turn Right and Right Again

Fire Company is on Left

Contact is Jim Decker – 301-724-2120

